
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             April 10, 2023            ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 3/27/2023, Don Parker, 2nd Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0. 

 

Clendenning Ditch: Property owner Mark Stevens is here and would like to thank the drainage board for the work 

that has been done to resolve most of the issues with this ditch. Mr. Stevens is requesting the project to continue further 

to SR 44 as the work that has already been completed is really helping. Kevin Nigh states the plan is to keep going 

but there must be time for funds to accumulate. Mr. Stevens feels there is approximately less than 1 mile to go, it 

currently stops approximately at 750 W and 250 S.  

 

Swamp Creek: A request to replace a gas tile that runs through Swamp Creek was discussed at the last Drainage 

Board meeting. Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, reports today that he spoke to the contractor, and they are to give 

him advanced notice before the work is done so that he can be present when they install the tile.  

 

County Farm Drainage: Taylor has spoken to Johnathan Everhart who they would like to install the tile here, but 

Mr. Everhart has not been available so far. 

 

Alexander Tile: Jason Abel asks for an update on the Gwynneville tile that possibly needs to be pumped. Taylor has 

made several attempts to call the property owner (Don Raegan) who had called with concerns about this tile but is not 

getting a response.  

 

Clenndenning Ditch: Taylor plans to stake out the ditch to get an updated legal description. 

 

Don Parker motions to adjourn, 2nd Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0. 

 


